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In this issue:

· Senator Boxer Comments on Shortfall in Highway Trust Fund
· P2550 Option Extension
· Passing of Dr. Dan Eisenstein


	Senator Boxer Comments on Shortfall in Highway Trust Fund

Today, Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA) shared that the White House has informed her that the federal Highway Trust Fund (HTF) will run out of funds by this summer.  Further, the White House is estimating that the shortfall in the HTF will approach anywhere between $5 and $7 billion.  The Senator made her remarks on the HTF at a hearing of the Environment & Public Works Committee, which was considering President Obama’s nominee to head the Federal Highway Administration, Victor M. Mendez.  Last year, Congress approved an $8 billion transfer in September to ensure the solvency of the HTF.  A number of options to replenish the HTF will face Members of Congress later this year when they consider a new surface transportation bill.  The options may include, but are not limited to, raising the 18.4-cent-per-gallon tax on gasoline, borrowing more from the general treasury or cutting the surface transportation program.  As Metro did last year when the HTF faced a financial crisis, we will work closely with Senator Boxer and members of the Los Angeles County Delegation to ensure the solvency of the HTF.
P2550 Option Extension
Per Board the directive, we have issued contract modification to the P2550 contact with AnsaldoBreda S.p.A.  Mr. Bianconi, CEO AnsaldoBreda S.p.A., has signed the agreement to extend both light rail vehicle option from May 31, 2009 to July 31, 2009.
Passing of Dr. Dan Eisenstein
It is with deep regrets that I inform you of the passing of Dr. Dan Eiseinstein yesterday.  He recently underwent back surgery which revealed that he had cancer.  He died as a result of that cancer.  Additional information regarding funeral arrangements will be forwarded as it is made available.
As many of you know, Dr. Eiseinstein was a key member of our Tunnel Advisory Panel since 1995 responding to questions regarding the feasibility of tunneling in Los Angeles and to recommend any modifications to our construction programs.  He was instrumental in leading the charge to define all future tunneling to be done by using advanced tunneling machines such as earth pressure Boring machine or Slurry shield.  The successful completion of the eastside Light Rail Tunnel represents his recent contribution.  Dan was also an advisor to many tunnel projects all over the world.
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